
 

 
YARNELL HILL RECOVERY GROUP 
Guidelines for Rebuilding Yarnell 

Phase III:  Under-insured Secondary Homeowners 
 

1. Decisions about the use of all donated funds shall be made by the Steering Committee of the  

Yarnell Hill Recovery Group. 

 
2. Classification of individuals for Phase III underinsured secondary homes is determined by case 

files created by the State Division of Emergency Management 

 

3.  The Recovery Case Management is being provided by the Arizona Division of Emergency 

Management which has responsibility to research applications consistent with recognized federal & 

state case management protocol.  .   (Joan.Brown@azdema.gov or office 602-464-6520) 

 

4. The researched applicant information shall be maintained as confidential and will be presented to 

the YHRG Steering Committee on a blind basis, such that names, addresses, contact information 

are not included, and only the essential portion is submitted to the Steering Committee for 

evaluation.   

 

5. Assistance for the underinsured will go only to those who are rebuilding/purchasing their 

secondary home in Yarnell /Peeples Valley.  

 

6. Awards will not exceed $5,000 in value (materials and/or payments to vendors for rebuilding 

costs.)   

 

7.  Checks from the YHRG will be written to vendors or contractors, not directly to the homeowner. 

A building permit from Yavapai County is required in order for the award to be paid.  

 

8.  Applicants for Phase III assistance must have SIGNED UP for help by October 31, 2014.  Funds 

for Phase III secondary home assistance must be disbursed by Dec. 31, 2015. 
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